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COLLABORATIVE

for CHILDREN, YOUTH AND FAMILIES





Meeting:  NC Collaborative for Children, Youth, and Families
Date/Time   June 08, 2018   10-12 noon
Location: Research Triangle Park at the Redwoods Training Center 2801 Slater Rd #110 Morrisville, NC 27560
Directions & More Info: www.nccollaborative.org  

Attendants:  Angel Batts, Renee Cordero, Gail Cormier, Bob Crayton, Teka Dempson, Frederick Douglas, Sonya Dunn, Lacy Flintall, Terri Grant, Carla Huff, Libby Jones, Stacy Justiss, Anthony Marino, Richard Martin, Kyle Reece, Susan Robinson, Paul Savery, Joanne Scaturro, Jill Sirko, Lisa Taylor
New/Guest Members:  
Adobe:  Chandrika Brown, Wanda Douglas, Elizabeth Fields, Sonia Frison, Jeanne Patterson, Angela Wilson
Phone:  Gerri Smith
	Agenda/Topic
	Action   

	Welcome and Introductions
	Co-chairs convened the meeting. Introductions were completed.

	Approval of Minutes
	May 25, 2018 minutes approved. 

	Discussion Topics & Presentations
End of Meeting:
Next Meeting Scheduled:
Next Agenda 
Meeting Location:
Listserv Info:
Website:

	Co Chairs announced we will not have a presentation. Instead, we will have discussions regarding hot topics in NC right now.
Discussion: 
A discussion was held around  the increase of suicides and how the focus in the media is on famous people instead of focusing it on society as a whole. We have seen too many young children and adults complete suicide. It was suggested that we to communiate  a strong message around suicide.
Another Hot topic impacting NC is the NC Foster Adoption Assoc. -the Legislators have allotted $150k  in the budget and the funds are usually funnel ed through  Universities or agencies. The Foster Parent Alliance will be handling the funds and the contract is expected to be signed this week. Regional meetings will be conducted with foster families to see what kind of support they are needing, and staffing the foster parents association will be occurring in the very near future. The funding is recurring funds and with this being a legislative item, they will get the money. There will be an upcoming Foster Family Alliance of North Carolina Community Cafe' session to provide your input into the development of a statewide foster parent association for our state.
LOCATION: Consumer Science Lab (Room 102) at the Wake County Cooperative Extension Building, 4001 Carya Dr, Raleigh, NC 27610 

DATE: Monday, June 25, 2018 

START TIME: 8:30 AM Registration 

END TIME: 2:00 PM

The collaborative executive committee will discuss Family Partner Certification and how it may be extended to the foster-adoptive parents. 
Nancy Carter is retiring and SaySo will go under Children Home Society. NCFU and Chaney mapped out support and collaboration with the transition so they (SAYSO) do not lose their voice. NCFU wants to partner with them on more than just foster care issues. We need to make sure legislators understand that organizations maypartner and  work together but the funding pot should not be shared, so we need to use caution to keep reminding legislators that each organization has own needs. 
Lacy meet with the Chatham collaborative and they are interested in developing a Youth MOVE chapter. Adult and youth supporters will be needed to eventually see the growth of 25/30 youth. 
The General Assembly budget  was just passed and Governor Cooper vetoed it.  It is believe the legislators will override his veto. We as a collaborative need to understand how this budget will impact services and families. It was suggested that this could be at topic for one of the webinars done by NC Child in August and September.

Next was the topic of policy and research issues.  It was agreeed that we need to put some energy into this topic. It was agreed that we could possibly create a committee to look at this issue.  We need members that can be involved and bring back current policy issues to the collaborative. Possible name for this committee is Policy and Research Committee. However, the name can be worked out later. 
Suggestions:
+  Ask our state leaders to assign someone from their policy committee to join us on working on current issues.
+  Look at taking some of the money from trainings and pay someone to do public policy work.

+  We need to ensure that loal community representatives are a part of this committee.

+  Training committee could look at partnering in different area to train families on how their voice can impact legislators.

Feedback on shared ideas:
1. Training families was discussed with Adam and this topic will be addressed in the webinar series. 
2. We need to keep in mind that all communities are differrent so we will need different material for different  areas. 
3. If we can know ahead of time we can talk to Family Partner Coordinators to open up opportunities for community members to participate. 
4.  The Co-Chairs talked with Adam about the webinars being recorded. He will check on the availability and this will be clarified at the next meeting.
5. The collaborative needs to process what our needs are. To help us with this, we need to invite some key people that will impact our work. Suggestions were Scott Bryant- Comstock, Frank Rider, Marvin Swartz, Terri Shelton-UNCG, Evonne Parra, Jim Swaine, Jen Mahan- NC Autism Society, Cecelia Holden, LaJay Parker-DHHS, Cedric Johnson-NC Justice, Joel Rosch, Marilynn Baker from Forsyth, Ken Dodge, and other people involved with Policy groups within agencies. If you have a recommendation, please send the names to our co-chairs Stacy Justiss and Joanne Scatturo.

Our Objective Outcomes could be a white paper and training development. The research part of the committee will be having the members research bullet points to flesh out what is affecting the legislative budget. Maybe we can have an intern from Duke Center for Child & Family Policy to work with the new committee to assist with the research. 
Service committee goal is to identify barriers and how services mean different things to many people. We need to look at the budget to see how it affects all of us and have a member to attend the legislative oversight committee bc those folks don't understand MH issues. We don't need the new committee to be just the budget but include cross-system issues that the committee researches and explore. 

Co-Chairs will identify meeting date and develop email invite for individuals mentioned today. This email will include purpose and intent of workgroup. This invite will also be forwarded to the collaborative listserve so that members who wish to participate can attend.
Announcement: 
Anthony Marino has been nominated for the agency vice-co-chair and he has agreed to serve if voted in. Anthony will sed his BIO to the co-chairs and then it will be sent  to collaborative members via our listserv.
Motion to adjourn: 12 noon.
July 13, 2018
July 27, 2018
August 10, 2018
August 24, 2018

Agenda shared through the collaborative listserv.

Elon University is the location for our June 22 meeting.  More information will be sent through the list serv.
**To exchange resources and questions send email messages/requests to:    state.collaborative@lists.ncmail.net
Collaborative Listserv:  state.collaborative@lists.ncmail.net
Please use the Listserv to share successes in your community, share information and resources, make inquiries and build community. Smaller forums will be set up for committee work rather than the Listserv. Requests to be added or questions can contact: Susan Robinson at susan.robinson@dhhs.nc.gov or call 919-218-9164 

www.nccollaborative.org   NC-Collaborative-Strategic-Planning-Final-Summary-Report.pdf found when you scroll over the home, it is a drop-down box. 
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